
TREV-ECHOES 
Trevecca Nazarene College Nashville 4, Tennessee 

VOLUME 3 MAY 31 1946 NUMBER 20 

FORTY-SIX TO BE UKAUUATi:» JUNE 6 
BACCALAUREATE SERMON TO 

BE GIVEN SUNDAY 

Dr. L. T. Corlett 
The annual baccalaureate sermon 

will be given Sunday at 2:30 p. m. 
Dr. Lewis T. Corlett will deliver the 
message from the Alumni Chapel in 
the McClurkan Memorial Building. 

President of Northwest Nazarene 
College in Nampa, Idaho, Dr. Corlett 
is a graduate of Peniel College. He 
went to Nampa in 1942 after having 
served as head of the theological de¬ 
partment at Bethany-Peniel College. 

TREVECCA NAZARENE 
COLEGE FINE ARTS 
PROGRAM TONIGHT 

Tonight at eight o’clock the Fine 
Arts Program will be presented. This 
recital is an annual event at Trevecca 
College. The program consists of 
voice, piano, violin, and solos, chor¬ 
uses, and the orchestra. Those stud¬ 
ents participating in the recital are: 

(continued on page 4) 

At the annual commencement ex¬ 
ercise June 6, forty-six persons from 
all departments will graduate. The 
college department will confer de¬ 
grees on ten seniors, one of which is 
a post graduate. Twenty-six high 
school seniors and ten special G. I. 
graduates will receive their high 
school diplomas. 

Those receiving the Bachelor of 
Arts degree are as follows: Elaine 
Battles, Glenn Cass, Ruth Derr, Ada 
Middleton, Leila Dell Miller, Evelyn 
Ramsey, and D. H. Spencer. 

Anna Barrow, Boyd Davis, and 
Christeen Miller will receive the de¬ 
gree of Bachelor of Theology. 

One Post Graduate 
In the graduating class there is one 

post-graduate, Glenn Cass, who was 
in the graduating class of last year, 
receiving his Bachelor of Theology 
degree. 

The following will receive diplomas 
from the high school department: 

(continued on page 4) 

ROEDEL ELECTED TREV-ECHOES 
EDITOR 

The return of the TREV-ECHOES 
election held yesterday during one 
o’clock classes are as follows: Bernice 
Roedel, editor, and Marie Peery, busi¬ 
ness manager. 

Bernice, who was associate editor 
this year, has had experience on 
newspaper work not only here at T. 
N. C. but also during her high school 
days. A college junior, she is from 
Booneville, Indiana. 

Marie, a sophomore from Paris, 
Tennessee has proved her managing 
ability with the Tennessee Club of 
which she was president this year. 

These two leaders can make Trev- 
Echoes bigger and better next year if 
they have the full cooperation of 
everyone on the campus. 

DR. A. F. HARPER TO SPEAK 
AT COMMENCEMENT JUNE 6 

At the close of one of the busiest 
days of the year, June 6, Dr. A. F. 
Harper will give the commencement 
address. This event will be in the 
Alumni Chapel at 8 p. m. 

Dr. Harper, editor-in-chief of church 
school periodicals and executive sec¬ 
retary for the Department of Church 
Schools in our denomination, has 
taught for a number of years in 
Northwest Nazarene College and in 
Eastern Nazarene College. 

Dr. A. B. Mackey, president of Tre¬ 
vecca, will give the degrees and dip¬ 
lomas to the graduates. 

BRACKEN RE-ELECTED 
COLLEGE PASTOR 

Sunday morning the members of 
the College Hill Church voted unani¬ 
mously to have Dr. A. K. Bracken as 
pastor for the coming year. Rev. J. 
D. Saxon, Tennessee district superin¬ 
tendent, presided during the election. 



PAGE 2 

TREV-ECHOES 
Published weekly by the students of 

Trevecca Nazarene College under the spon¬ 
sorship of the College Junior Class. 

MEMBER 
ASSOCIATED COLLEGIATE PRESS 

STAFF 

Editor 

HOWARD WALL 

Associate Editor 

BERNICE ROEDEL 

Business Manager KATHRYN PASCFALL 

Assistant Business Manager   

  RUBY MCCURLEY 

Reporters .. FLORENCE EDEN MORRIS 

IRIS HARRIS 

Columnists    D. H. SPENCER 
RAY DUNNING 

JOHN TURNER 

Stenographers   ALMA TEEPLE 
JEAN LOVE 

Proofreader MARIAN EDWARDS 

Faculty Advisor . . MRS. A. B. MACKEY 

TREV-ECHOES’ FIRST 
EDITOR SPEAKS 

Another school year has passed, a 
year filled with happy experiences 
and sad ones as well. This year has 
been a busy one for the members of 
the Tirev-Echoes staff. Did you know 
that it took time and labor to pre¬ 
pare an issue of our campus paper? 
Yes, we have worked, but we have en¬ 
joyed it. 

Other schools have larger newspa¬ 
pers; this is a challenge for us. Trev- 
Echoes is just a baby. The first is¬ 
sue (mimeographed) appeared in No¬ 
vember of ’44 and since that time it 
has grown in size and also in pur¬ 
pose. We have tried to make Trev- 
Echoes a definite part in the life of 
each student on the campus. We 
hope we have reached this goal. 

Next year we are expecting Trev- 
Echoes to be better than ever before. 
The new editor will have new ideas 
and plans which we feel sure will be 
successful. Student body, cooperate 
with the ’47 editor even more than 
you have cooperated with me for the 
past two years. A staff cannot pub¬ 
lish a paper by themselves; they need 
the help of every student and faculty 
member. 

As I leave the editorship of Trev- 
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Echoes I would like to express my 
appreciation to the members of the 
staff for the way in which they have 
worked. Thanks for always getting 
your material in on time. (Ahem!) 

Our faculty advisor has been won¬ 
derful this year. Mrs. Mackey, I ap¬ 
preciate your labors. 

The junior class should be congrat¬ 
ulated for the way they have stood 
by Trev-Echoes. More than two hun¬ 
dred dollars has been contributed to 
our paper by that class this year. 
Thank you, Juniors, for the contribu¬ 
tion and for furnishing our office. 
(They furnished the office at the cost 
of more than one hundred dollars.) 

Thanks to the College Printing 
Company for the important part it 
has played in our publication. 

Trev-Echoes is small; this means 
it has lots of room to grow. I am 
glad that I had a little part in the 
early beginnings of the student news¬ 
paper of Trevecca College. Editor of 
’47 and editors in years to come, the 
first editor asks you to carry on the 
work of Trev-Echoes with an effort 
to make it succeed.—Howard T. Wall 

ROEDEL ELECTED PRESIDENT 
OF MISSIONARY PRAYER BAND 

At a recent meeting of the Tre¬ 
vecca Missionary Prayer Band Miss 
Bernice Roedel was re-elected presi¬ 
dent of the group. Lucille Riggs will 
be vice president while Christine Jen¬ 
kins will be secretary. Ervin Bard- 
well wTas elected reporter. 

The purpose of this group is to hold 
weekly prayer services; at these ser¬ 
vices special prayer is offered for the 
mission work of our church and for 
the students who are preparing for 
service on the mission field. 

RAMBLERS HAVE FEED 

Thursday, May twenty-third, the 
Rambler’s Club ate lunch out under 
the trees behind the Spruill home. 
Each member brought something to 
contribute to the meal until we had 
tomato and lettuce sandwiches, mac¬ 
aroni and cheese salad, olives, pota¬ 
to chips, pickles, stuffed eggs, cake, 
and oh, just lots of things! It’s fun 
being a Rambler. 

MAY 31, 1946 

WHO’S WHO 

H. H. Wise, teacher of Bible and 
practical theology, was born in the 
19th century in Johnson County in 
Southern Illinois, four miles from 
New Burnside, Illinois, and three 
miles from Stone Fort. He attended 
the public schools at New Burnside; 
then, the county schools at Marshall 
and Walnut Grove. He completed the 
seventh and eighth grades, but being 
unable to attend high school, was re¬ 
quired to take these grades over by 
his father, who was then his teacher. 

On March 9, 1907, Brother Wise 
was converted in a revival in the 
Methodist Church at Stone Fort, Ill¬ 
inois, and in reality, began to preach 
the night he was converted. His first 
pastorate was the Baptist Church at 
Marion, Illinois. At the same time 
he was pastor of the Walnut Grove 
Baptist Church. 

Brother Wise came to Trevecca 
Nazarene College, which was then lo¬ 
cated on 4th Avenue, on November 9, 
1909. Working on Friday afternoons 
and Saturdays to pay his way the 
coming week, he worked his way 
through Trevecca for five years. With 
Rev. J. 0. McClurkan as his teacher 
while in college, Brother Wise started 
a Bible Class in West Nashville, 
which resulted in a mission and later 
became the West Nashville Church of 
the Nazarene. 

After a pastorate of nine years, 
having built a congregation of 175 
members and a Sunday school aver¬ 
age attendance of 150, he went to 
Trevecca College as business manager 
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and teacher in 1920-21. In the fall of 
’21, he was elected district superin¬ 
tendent of the Tennessee District 
Church of the Nazarene. In May of 
1922, he accepted the pastorate of 
First Church, where he is now serv¬ 
ing his twenty-fifth year. The work 
at the church speaks for itself. Dur¬ 
ing these years, he has taught at 
Trevecca every year and has been a 
member of the school board. 

CHRISTIAN WORKERS ASSOCI¬ 
ATION OFICERS ELECTED 

At a recent election held in chapel, 
John Chambers, sophomore from 
Princeton, Florida was re-elected 
president of the Christian Workers 
Association for ’46—47. The vice 
president will be Leon Barnes, G. I. 
freshman from Florida; secretary will 
be Pauline Taylor, freshman from 
Ohio, and Annabell Ward, sophomore 
from West Virginia, treasurer. 

RAIN RUSHEiD HIGH SCHOOL 
-COLLEGE OUTING 

Did you get wet?—I mean, did you 
come to the shelter with the first 
group or with the daring second who 
lost all their curls? We did have 
some games though, and got our 
shoulders bruised by our over-anxious 
partners who lost their heads trying 
to win the relay. We are almost 
completely recovered. All in all our 
intentions were to say, “Congratula¬ 
tions, High School, for the good work 
in the Darda Contest. But just 
wait until next year.” 
MISS PERSON ENTERTAINS 
HER SEVEN HOUR STUDENTS 

Those students of Miss Person’s 
who are taking seven hours or more 
were entertained at her home on 
Tuesday evening. A delicious dinner 
was served consisting of fried chick¬ 
en, peas, baked potatoes, gravy, peach 
salad, rolls, butter, grape juice, cake, 
and ice cream. Those present were 
Kathryn Paschall, Florence Eden 
Morris, Ruby McCurley, and Iris Har¬ 
ris. Mr. D. H. Spencer is also a seven 
hour student but was unable to at¬ 
tend because of a delay in traveling 
from their visit to Chattanooga. Miss 
Person says occasions like this may 
be an anuual event; so if you like 
fried chicken, why not take an Eng¬ 
lish major? 

WALL TO BE PRESIDENT 
OF THE CLASS OF ’47 

The junior class of Trevecca Naz¬ 
arene College elected Howard Wall 
as president for the coming year. Mr. 
Wall has shown his ability to create 
and enforce activities for the better¬ 
ment of the college through the ed¬ 
itorship of Trev-Echoes. Since Mr. 
Wall held the position as editor for 
the past two years, the oncoming 
senior class looks forward to being 
the most progressive class of the year 
under such able leadership. Florence 
Eden Morris was elected treasurer of 
the class. She has served on the 
staff of Trev-Echoes for two years, 
and also is treasurer of the junior 
class at the present time.—Florence 
Eden Morris. 

JUNIORS TAKE MYSTERY 

We nearly died of curiosity, but 
Saturday morning finally came. We 
juniors met the seniors in McKay 
Hall with our eyes fairly popping. 
And oh, it was only a note telling us 
go to Nora Dean’s garage. We obeyed 
like good children and found a note 
directing us to “Heart Break Bridge.” 
Ruby McCurley, who is good at stand¬ 
ing on her head, peered over the edge 
and read the road map directing us 
through Mt. Olivet Cemetery to the 
Lebanon Road entrance with a half¬ 
promise of seeing angels. Again we 
obeyed like good children, although 
rather skeptical about the angels but 
feeling content with our loyal senior 
guide, Miss Middleton, who spoke not 
a word. Her patience was even bet¬ 
ter than ours when at the entrance 
we waited, and waited—and waited. 
Kathryn Paschall, who is always re¬ 
sourceful, found some ants on a post 
and we hastened the time to some 
extent by thwarting their progress 
and watching the puzzled looks on 
their faces. 

Soon a big blue bus, half full of 
seniors and Mrs. Bracken, picked us 
up and we drove and drove. Still the 
seniors spoke not a word but finally 
some one got the idea that we were 
heading for Sam Davis’ home, and 
sure enough, we finally walked in, 
due to a flat. Was there ever a hap¬ 

pier group? (or hungrier?) But the 
seniors soon fixed that up with pota¬ 
to salad, slaw, pickles, chicken and 
pimento-cheese sandwiches, tea, cake, 
and ice cream—all we could hold. The 
river falling over a dam claimed its 
portion of admiring fans who played 
with plates, logs, bottles, and ice 
cream boxes until the call came to go 
inside. 

Oh, the fragrances of antiquity 
that bathed our senses! What fun it 
was to live for a little while with 
Sam Davis and his family in the 
beautiful old house and garden, to 
watch the servants in the basement 
spin and weave cloth for the house¬ 
hold. All too soon it became time to 
clamber back into the blue bus and 
start for home a perfect day. Oh, 
what thoughtful seniors some mortals 
be. 

WHO’S WHO 

Mrs. Anna Barrow, member of the 
college senior class, was born in Chi¬ 
cago, Illinois, where she completed 
both grammar and high school. 

She became a Christian when she 
was eighteen. In 1930 she was grad¬ 
uated from the General Bible Course 
of the Moody Bible Institute. She 
also attended Northern Baptist Sem¬ 
inary. 

Seven years after their marriage, 
she and her husband left Chicago 
and went to North Carolina, where 
Mr. Barrow taught in a Bible school. 
Later they farmed and engaged in 
Christian work. In 1944 the Barrows 
came to Nashville in order for Mr. 
Barrow to be a professor at the Free 
Will Baptist College. 

“I had some extra time on my 
hands,” Mrs. Barrow said, “so I de¬ 
cided to attend college. Once I had 
started, I wanted to finish.” 

She will receive her Th. B. degree 
from Trevecca in June. Now she 
wants an A. B., but is undecided 
whether she will begin work on it 
next year. 

“I like Trevecca,” she said, “be¬ 
cause it is unaffected, simple, and 
unobtrusive in its student relation¬ 
ship.” 

The Barrows have two children, 
Juanita and John. 
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By 
RAY DUNNING 

I have heard of people who didn’t 
have enough sense to get in out of 
the »rain, and now I have seen the 
same; in fact, I am one. The first 
two innings of the ball game were 
played in a downpour of rain but it 
d d not dampen the players’ spirits. 
The G. I.’s came out victors by a 12 
to 10 score. The G. I.’s made 12 runs, 
16 hits, and 3 errors while the All 
Stars made 10 runs, 17 hits, and 10 
errors. It was a fairly good game 
v ith plenty of excitement and good 
hitting. 

Leading G. I. hitters were Lang¬ 
ford, Gill, and Tate, who all made 
three hits in six times at bat. Lang¬ 
ford had one single and two triples, 
Gill had two singles and a double, 
and Tate had three singles. Dunning 
and Hoffman led for the All Stars. 
Dunning made three singles, one 
double, and one triple in six trips to 
the plate and Hoffman made two 
singles and a double in six trips. 

It looked good to see Bill Martin 
back in t he line-up. He made some 
exceptionally good catches in left 
field. He also has a good batting 
eye which he proved by getting three 
walks. 

Lohstroh made some sensational 
catches in center field for the G. I.’s 
in his first game. 
G. I.’s Line-ups All Stars 
Gill c Hocutt 
Howe p Dunning 
Langford lb Hoffman 
Wiggs 2b Chambers 
Thrasher 3b Spruill 
Tate ss Williams 
Rickey If Martin 
Lohstroh cf Pennington 
Elliott rf Goodin 

Since this is the last game to be 
reported in Trev-Echoes, the Sports 
department wishes a happy summer 
to all. Next year it is believed that 
sports will play an important role on 
the campus; come back and help us. 
—Thelma Street. 

Mackey, Neva Gay Mackey, Mary Lila 

Pegram, English Redford, Frances 

Shirley, Jean Spruill, Dorothea Ste¬ 

phenson, Irene Sutton, Elizabeth Tay¬ 

lor, Sarah Thomas, Vera White, and 

Ralph Young. 

Special G. I. Graduates from High 

School: Joseph Bates, A. D. Boone, 

Troy Cook, Roscoe Henderson, Cecil 

Huff, Campbell Mackey, Jesse Mac- 

key, Robert Shockley, Cecil Sharpling, 

and James Tate. 

FORTY-SIX TO 
GRADUATE JUNE 6 

(continued from page 1) 

Ruth Agee, Lois Calkins, Patricia 
Draper, Carmella Eannottie, James 
Errickson, Daphine Floyd, Vivian 
Graves, Catherine Hiorns, Faye Ihrig, 
Harvey Johnson, Rena Pearl Jordan, 

| Christine McCutcheon, Merle McNar- 
on, Juanita McPherson, Eva Fay 

COMPLIMENTS OF 

THE 

COTTON SHOPPE 

206 5th Avenue North 

NASHVILLE 4, TENNESSEE 

Meet Your Friends At 

LEHMAN BROTHERS GRO. 

Softdrinks -Candy -Meats -Groceries 

At The Foot Of The Hill 

FINE ARTS PROGRAM 

(continued from page 1) 

Tiano—Cuida Alford, Edrell Whit¬ 

man, Dorothy Jordan, Irma Gene 

Armstrong, Mattie Lee and Helen 
Donaho, Zula Muse, Ruth Oxley, and 
Vera White. 

Violin—Florence Eden Morris. 
Trumpet—Orman Marsh 
Voice—Rosalyn Hendershot, Troy 

Cook, Clarence Barrows, Clayton 
Langford, Ruth Smith, and Margaret 
Jones. 

The public is invited to attend this 
recital. 

V" AT ANY AGE 
GRADE “A** VITAMIN ‘‘D’* 

HOMOGENIZED AND 

PASTEURIZED PRODUCTS 

“Sealed in Cellophane 

COMING 
SOON: 

A new milk 
product for 
the Nashville 
Market. 

,5UR1TY IS YOUR 5ECU 

jbUt 5*8770 
U FREESBORO ROAD 360 MUR y FREESBORO ROAD 


